




Administrator
附注
Dear Sir,



Full names have been changed only by the name and the last name (Aurora Burgos, Luis Rábago and Paloma Triana). Abbrevations are consistent now with the names (Burgos A, Rábago L, Triana P).



 I would like to apologize for any inconvenience. Feel free to contact me if more information is required. Thank you in advance.




 Best regards,

 

Aurora Burgos MD

Division of Gastroenterology and Hepatology

La Paz University Hospital

Paseo de la Castellana 261

Madrid, Spain

e-mail: burgos.aurora@gmail.com


